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B 67
DRAFT-09/01/2011
FINAL –09/08/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For August 25, 2011 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:02 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at Riverside Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.   

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led and recited by Janeth Soria, Jessica Beltran, Jessica Tapia, Claudia Mata, Vanessa De Leon, Aileen Moore, Elizabeth Beltran, Ruth Carreon, Jacke Mendoza, and Arturo Marrufo.  

     The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Superintendent’s Report by Deputy Superintendent Yturralde
            Mr. Reyes gave a brief history of how the Spanish Spelling Bee started in the district and in the State and this year the first National Spanish Spelling Bee.  Mr. Reyes introduced Andrea Ramirez, currently a STHS 9th grader, who placed 7th at the National Spanish Spelling Bee.  Andrea thanked the district for their support of the Spanish Spelling Bee and the opportunity and experience in representing the district at the State and national levels.  
            Vicente Sanchez, Riverside Elementary Principal, welcomed everyone to Riverside Elementary.  Mr. Sanchez introduced Mrs. Judy Ward, Choir and Instrumental sponsor.  Mrs. Ward and the students performed a story.  Mr. Sanchez introduced Mr. Santiago Romero, Ballet Folklorico sponsor. Mr. Romero introduced the Ballet Folklorico beginner’s class from last year. They performed several numbers.  
           Deputy Superintendent Yturralde presented Judy Creegan an award from DACC for her years on the Adult Basic Education committee representing Gadsden ISD.  
            NMSU Trio Talent Search Director Alicia Salazar and Jason Barela gave the board an update on the accomplishments of the students from the secondary schools who participated last school year.  A graduate from each of the three high schools was awarded the scholarship.  The recipients were Natalie Campos from CHS; Mario Bujanda from GHS; and Conrado Bobadilla from STHS.      
   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked Mr. Sanchez for hosting the meeting and praised the students in the choir and the ballet folklorico.  Mr. Ford said he had gone by Chaparral HS and said that the Pre-K center is almost finished.  He said that he is looking forward to the completion of DACC, which is coming along.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz thanked Mr. Sanchez and Riverside Elementary for hosting the meeting.  She enjoyed the performance.  Ms. Saenz went to the National Spanish Spelling Bee to see Andrea participate.  Ms. Saenz said that Gadsden has always been a leader in Bilingual Education.  She congratulated Mr. Romero on the dance from Yucatán the students performed.  Ms. Saenz congratulated Ms. Creegan for representing the District at DACC.  She thanked the TRIO program for their work with the students.  Ms. Saenz said she went to GHS and spoke with some of the football players at their mattress sale fundraiser.  Ms. Saenz said she went to the literacy kick-off at Gadsden Elementary.  Participants were to go to some of the schools and read to the students.  She went to North Valley Elementary where she read to the students in her grandson’s class.  Ms. Saenz said she spent the entire day helping the teacher with the math center.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes thanked Mr. Sanchez and his staff.  She went to read to the students at Santa Teresa Elementary and Riverside Elementary.  Mrs. Viramontes challenged the students to read more books.  Mrs. Viramontes said that the students that worked on the book project when they were sixth graders at La Union Elementary are now very successful seniors at GHS, STHS and Canutillo HS.  The students went to the literacy kick off to present funds from that project to the Dona Ana Reading Foundation.  She congratulated Andrea on representing the district and the State, as well as Mrs. Creegan for representing the district and her hard work.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the athletic meeting to continue discussing Title IX.  She said the District is doing well at staying up to date but are still working out details of Title IX.  Mrs. Viramontes went to the LESC meeting in Alamogordo with PED Secretary of Education Skandera in attendance.  They discussed the budget for the State, grading and testing.  Mrs. Viramontes said the first annual STMS/STHS Run/Walk was very successful with about 152 participants. 

	
	Gloria Irigoyen thanked Mr. Sanchez and his staff at Riverside.  She congratulated the students on their performances.  Ms. Irigoyen thanked Ms. Salazar and Mr. Barela for their work with the TRIO program.  She said that her son participated in the TRIO program and he has truly enjoyed the experience.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Mr. Sanchez and Riverside Elementary for hosting the meeting and the performances.  He congratulated Andrea, Mrs. Creegan, and Ms. Salazar and Mr. Barela.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for August 11, 2011.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.   Open Forum:   None      

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	Resolution for Lease Purchase of Education Technology Equipment 
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution for Lease Purchase of Education Technology Equipment.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Interim Superintendent 
	B. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to appoint Mr. Efren Yturralde as Interim Superintendent.  Comments were made by the board members regarding the decision.  Ms. Saenz said that she had faith in Mr. Yturralde on his appointment as Interim based on his experience as Deputy during Dr. Nava’s absence.  She said even though the District was financially stable, it would be costly to do a superintendent search at this time.  Mrs. Viramontes said she respects Mr. Yturralde and feels that he can prove himself.  Mr. Castillo agreed.  Mr. Ford said that Dr. Nava has done a good job and Mr. Yturralde has been by her side during this time.  Motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Yturralde’s appointment takes effect on September 1, 2011.  Mr. Yturralde accepted the appointment.  

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	June 30, 2011 Year End Financial Report
	A. CFO Steve Suggs gave the board the June 30, 2011 end of year financial report.  Mr. Suggs stated the reported was submitted before the due date.  

	Desert Pride Classroom Setup 
	      B.   Mr. Gallegos went over the steps that are being taken to set up the Desert Pride Academy campus west of Berino Elementary. Currently there are plans for the portable classroom setup and continuing the design of the DPA core facility. When the BLM approval letter is received there are plans to have the portable classrooms set up by mid-December 2011. The core building will begin shortly after the portable setup.  Mr. Chavez assured the board that high school meals would be prepared at Berino Elementary for the DPA students.  

	GHS Master Plan 
	C. Rem Alley from Alley and Associates went over the GHS 5 year Master Plan.  The GHS Master Plan will be on the September 8, 2011 Board agenda for approval. The Master Plan is required by PSFA prior to requesting the next round of PSCOC funding. The construction as per the plan will occur in three phases, with Phase I, Spring 2012 – Fall 2013, Phase II, Fall 2013 – Spring 2015 and Phase III, Spring 2015 – Fall 2016.

	Closed Session
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:45 p.m.   

	Reconvene
	12.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:58 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	13.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:59 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Jennifer Viramontes, School Board Secretary
        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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